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MEETING MINUTES 

 

MEETING DATE: Monday October 3, 2022 

PRESENT:   

Steve Ozahowski, Chairperson 

Daniel Curran 

John Cusolito 

Brad Tilley 

Sean Timmons, Recreation Director 

 

AGENDA ITEMS DISCUSSED: 

 

1. Minutes – Dan makes motion to approve minutes from 8/29/22 2nd- Brad All in Favor 4-0  
 

2. Summer Recap 

 

Sean gave a brief recap of the summer.  We had 2,214 unique registrations.  About 206 campers per day and 558 different campers 

all summer.  45 staff members and 41 C.I.Ts to run the camp.  The pool had 359 memberships sold and 1,378 Drop-ins.  Sean 

mentioned that we are trying to do some things better for next year including removing the grass inside the pool area.  Looking to 

expand the concrete to the fence. 

 

3. HWRHS Athletic Complex 

 

A quick update was given as to where the high school turf project stands.  A stabilization fund was voted on at town meeting.  This 

fund can be used to fund part of the field project.  The committee working on this project plans to move forward with 

communication and private fundraising.  

 

4. Fall ’22 Programs 

 

Our fall ’22 programs are well underway.  We have brought back our toddler play group called imagination station.  And most of 

our other programs have sufficient enrollment and are going well. 

 

5. Bathrooms at Patton 

 

There has been a huge issue with vandalism of the bathrooms at Patton.  The last time the toilets were so clogged and the walls so 

messy that the cleaners needed special outfits to enter.  The bathrooms have now been locked and portable restrooms brought in.  

Our department is looking at options for how we can keep tabs of who is going in and doing the vandalism 

 

6. PumpkinFest 

 

Pumpkinfest is October 29th 1-3pm at Patton Park.  New this year will be a trunk or treat. 

 

7. Wenham CPC 

 

Sean decided to table this until our next meeting as some changes were coming for the CPC and he wanted to see how that would 

affect our representation on that board.   

 

8. New Business 

 

The Patton Park Master plan is in the works to hopefully make the park more user friendly. 

 

Brad makes Motion to adjourn.  2nd- Steve All in Favor 4-0 
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Respectfully submitted  

Danielle Kiely- Administrative Assistant 

 


